
 
 

Latest Update on Kaleidoscope Charter High School 
July, 2020 

 
Dear Kaleidoscope Community, 
 
In the spirit of transparency, and in recognition of the dedicated support you have shown for us 
and our mission to establish the first public high school in Morrisville through the years, it is 
our duty and responsibility to share with you our latest turn of events. Last Thursday, July 9, 
2020, the State Board of Education acted upon the recommendation of the Charter School 
Advisory Board, to rescind our 5 year approved charter after only 2 years. This action 
completely stops our path forward to complete our mission as envisioned to provide another 
opportunity for excellence in education to families in Morrisville and the Triangle region. 
 
Please know that the leadership of the KCHS Board of Directors, along with numerous KCHS 
Advisory Board members and the public, have spent countless volunteer hours over almost 8 
years to refine our operations, complete required state trainings, submit hundreds of requested 
documents to the CSAB, engage the public through community meetings, solicit to employ 
Head of School and teachers, search for land and/or a leasable facility in or within 5 miles of 
Morrisville (through several large commercial Real Estate companies and brokers) and later 
beyond the Morrisville region when we were not successful in our facility search. We have 
engaged attorneys, sought advice and knowledge from Charter school organizations and from 
other established charter schools. We have conducted parent surveys, engaged both social and 
online marketing campaigns and held parent engagement opportunities as a vendor. We even 
found an investor known nationally as a premier company that assists start up charter schools 
by finding land to purchase and building the facility, and then leasing to the charter school. 
Performance Charter School Development has given KCHS a commitment letter to build our 
school on already-identified land in Morrisville, zoned correctly and with a willing seller. This 
was projected to have been a $7.1 million project, with the first phase scheduled to be open by 
August of 2021 for students. The only requirement was for us to be granted approval for a 
second year delay. (We were granted a first year delay after we were unsuccessful in obtaining 
a leased facility in Morrisville during our first charter year.) Some meetings with the Town of 
Morrisville have already occurred.  
 
 
 
 



As you may remember, in January of this year we found an almost perfect facility in North 
Raleigh, complete with gymnasium and commercial grade kitchen. It is also correctly zoned for 
a high school use. We achieved a signed Letter of Intent from the landlord and were about to 
sign a lease for opening our school this August. We began enrollment of students and started 
the process to obtain a Certificate of Occupancy from the City of Raleigh. This, however, 
required a “change of location” amendment to our approved charter. Unfortunately, this 
process brought us again before the Charter School Advisory Board, individuals who have 
always been hostile to us. It took us 5 years to get our charter approved. 
 
 In April, the KCHS Board of Directors had a conference call with Dave Machado, Director of 
the Office of Charter Schools. This is the administrative department who works with charter 
schools and presents to the CSAB. Mr. Machado told us that we wouldn't be granted a change 
of location to the North Raleigh facility because there is a strong PTA anti-charter movement in 
N. Raleigh who have been vocal in their opposition views with the CSAB and the State Board 
of Education. He stated that we shouldn't bother to seek a change of location amendment but 
said that if our KCHS Board would instead seek a second year delay, he thought we could be 
granted approval, especially due to COVID-19. We followed his advice, stopped the process of 
enrolling more students, and ended seeking our CO from the City of Raleigh. Mr. Machado 
stated he would lobby for our cause to request a second year delay, if our Board voted to take 
that path. 
 
At the May meeting of the CSAB, our request for a second year delay was denied. Mr. 
Machado did not speak up for us, but instead was silent. In a follow up phone call to him, he 
said he didn't lobby for us before or during their meeting because it wasn't in his job 
description. He did apologize twice for misleading us. 
 
The SBE accepted the recommendation of the CSAB and voted against our second year delay. 
After first being told that we wouldn't have to complete some submissions to the CSAB at this 
time, when our delay request was denied, that activated all submissions again for opening our 
school this August. We immediately requested a change of location from the CSAB while we 
gave our best effort to complete all Ready To Open (RTO) documents. To that end, we made 
great progress. 
 
At the June 8 meeting of the CSAB, they voted to give us until July 7 to complete all necessary 
requirements for RTO. At their July 7 meeting, they voted not to grant us a right to open due to 
low enrollment and no signed lease (Our landlord was still wanting to lease to us, but we 
couldn't sign a lease without first getting approval for a change of location). On July 9, this 
recommendation to the SBE was upheld. We were not supported by these government agencies 
to open our charter school even though we had demonstrated support from our community and 
had sent our own email pleas. We have learned valuable lessons and realize this is not the best 
time in history to open a school due to COVID-19. Perhaps this is a blessing in disguise. 
 
 



 
On the hopeful side, we have solicited the help of an attorney and two NC Senators to review 
our circumstances, in case they agree that we were set up to fail.  Early contacts are positive. 
Senator Wiley Nickel and Senator Jay Chaudhuri (also serves on two education committees in 
the NC Legislature) have pledged to research our situation. We will again share the results of 
their findings with you when we know. 
 
We still want to empower youth and to offer innovative learning opportunities for all youth. 
The non-profit volunteer board of Kaleidoscope is now discussing and devising possible future 
plans to be of purpose for our student future leaders. Perhaps we'll evolve to create a positive 
learning environment that will not require us to go before the Charter School Advisory Board. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and encouragement. As always, we welcome your 
comments. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Kaleidoscope High School 
Board of Directors 
 

 


